General Education Committee Minutes, 9/21/16 

Call to Order / Roll Call

Members present: L. Ametsbichler, S. Bradford, B. Clough, B. Durnell, R. Fanning, C. Greenfield, P. Muench, J. Randal, T. Ravas, G. Weix, T. Wheeler, L. Yung
Ex-officio members present: B. French, Members Absent/ Excused: B. Holzworth, N. Lindsay 

The minutes from 9/7/16 were approved.


Communication

· Professor Laurie Yung and Student Bailey Durnell were welcomed and members introduced themselves.   
· The rolling review suspension of general education and writing courses was approved by the Faculty Senate. 

· The Historical and Cultural Workgroup will meet on the Wednesdays at 4 p.m. that the General Education Committee does not meet.  The Workgroup will be co-chaired by Bradley Clough and Chase Greenfield.  

· Associate Provost Lindsay was not in attendance so the assessment update was postponed.   Professor Weix informed the committee that there is a WICHE Mapping Project meeting next Monday.  She believes that this project may feed into the work of the assessment pilot, as the volunteer faculty will be working with assessing learning outcomes and student artifacts.  Once we have a description and summary of the assessment pilot results a subcommittee can be established to identify the next steps.  

Business Items

· The General Education Committee reviewed the draft notice to inform department chairs and others of the MUS Core Audit.  Additional recommendations were made, including a brief summary of the intent of the MUS Core, and clarification that it is possible that not all UM general education courses fit within the MUS Core.  Identification of courses appropriate for Cultural Heritage of American Indians will be facilitated directly with the Native American Studies Department.   The communication will also be sent to some professional advisors.  It would be helpful to have a point person in each department responsible for the review.  Director French provided the following list of contacts for the professional schools: 

· CFC: Shonna Trowbridge

· SoBA: Sandi Nelson

· Biomedical Sciences and Health Professions: Howard Beall (Erika Claxton is the professional advisor in Pre-Pharm; Heidi Holzer is the professional advisor in Social Work)

· PJWCOEHS: Susan Harper Whalen and Kristi (Kristina) Murphy

· Journalism: Ray Fanning (Wanda LaCroix is a professional advisor in Journalism)

· Co-Chair Weix proposes that the symbolic systems wording be removed from general education.  It was the old argument used by majors as an alternative to language. Only majors that require over 48 credits are eligible for the exemption to language courses.  The symbolic systems courses have always been requirements of the major.   The Committee agreed the tab for symbolic systems should be eliminated from the catalog; rather there should be a note under Group III Modern and Classical Languages for exceptions that lists the international students testing option and the high credit majors’ exemption.    Professor Weix will draft the language and send it to Professor Wheeler for review. 

Additional research is needed regarding how Missoula College students matriculating to UM fulfill general education.  It would be easier for MC students to use the MUS Core but because they don’t actually transfer they are advised to fulfill UM’s general education system.  This puts Missoula College students at a disadvantage since they do not have access to language courses.  Professor Bradford, Weix and Director French will investigate. 

· The committee needs to develop a consistent policy for upper-division general education courses.  This needs to be addressed soon in order to give guidance to instructors who had upper division courses rejected during the last rolling review and would now like to know what they need to do to appeal this decision.  Professors Fanning and Yung, and Student member Chase Greenfield volunteered to be part of a proposed subgroup to begin developing a draft policy.  Further discussion included a variety of comments and observations (The language “Introductory and Foundational’ should be better defined.  General Education Courses should not exist just for the convenience of the major.  They should serve a large population of students.  Do all general education courses have to be appropriate for freshmen?  General Education should augment the major.) There appear to be several competing philosophies on this question. The committee will set aside 45 minutes to discuss this at the next GE meeting in order to vet everyone’s concerns more fully before establishing a subgroup.  Professor Fanning will compile a list of current upper division general education courses and Camie will compile a list of upper-division general education courses that have been eliminated. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
